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On-line
Dear Colleagues,
I would like to say that it has been a very much privilege and a great honor for me to have the               opportunity to serve as the President of our Federation since 2018.
Last year in Vienna, our AGM was not able to be held due to lack of quorum unfortunately. Therefore, I have to report two years’ amount this time.
Speaking on the 11th World Endodontic Congress (WEC) 2018 in Seoul, It was another prominent       feature of IFEA with such successful and fruitful outcomes. In the name of us all, I would like to thank all organizing people, participants and sponsors. Dr. Mark Wotzke, our Immediate Past President        worked so closely and precisely with the Local Organizing Committee for its great success. Prof.         Euiseong Kim, the Congress President and all Local Organizing Committee members are to be             complimented for their successful achievement. 
In April 2019, the President attended the IFEA Executive Committee Meeting in Montreal, Canada   during 2019 Annual Session of American Association of Endodontists (AAE). We discussed many  things including amendment of By~Laws, progress of WEC Chennai, Education Committee and      Research Committee matters, insurance, new member application of Netherlands, and our website.  Also in Montreal, the President, along with other Executive Committee members, attended the Joint Meeting between the IFEA Executive Committee and AAE Executive Committee and talked on   our collaboration between two organizations.
In January through March 2019, about Netflix film, a misinformation about root canal safety, the  President was contacted by AAE President, Dr. Rick Taylor and worked to counter bad                   information on root canal treatment and disseminated this message to IFEA member associations. I also contacted Sociedad de Endodoncia Latinoamericana (SELA), Asian Pacific Endodontic        Confederation (APEC), European Society of Endodontology (ESE) and International Association  of Dental Traumatology (IADT) for this. The President sent letters through mails and emails to     platforms CEOs of Netflix, Apple, Vimeo, and Amazon to discontinue hosting harmful                 misinformed films on their platforms. With the collaboration of platforms, the film was removed   finally. 
According to MOU between our Federation and the APEC, the President was invited and attended the APEC Congress which was held in Turkey Istanbul in April of 2019. I congratulate Turkish    Endodontic Society for its successful achievement. 
Last year 2019, our BOD Meeting and AGM were scheduled in Vienna during ESE meeting. At the BOD Meeting in Vienna, several things were discussed including 12th WEC Chennai update, 13th    WEC Buenos Aires update, 14th WEC Scotland update, committee reports, membership status,         By~Laws review, and insurance. But AGM was not made because of lack of quorum unfortunately. 
Since early this year, the entire world is facing a very hard, unpredictable time of Covid 19            pandemic. In February 2020, we had an informal Executive Committee Meeting through a              teleconference using ‘WhatsApp’ of the cellular phone. We talked about Treasurer, Research        Committee, WEC contract and insurance, secretariat and By~Laws and so on.
In March, Joint Position Statements from IFEA and the Indian Endodontic Society (IES) was sent to    IFEA member societies/associations. It was about ‘Endodontic and Dental Practice during COVID 19’.
In April 2020, we had another informal Executive Committee Meeting using Zoom, and talked on       postponing of the WEC Chennai due to COVID 19 pandemic, Treasurer issues and future Executive   Committee. Further changes of the By Laws was discussed including the need for changes to the         By~Laws to include online meetings and virtual attendance to a meeting via online access.
Due to COVID 19, 12th WEC Chennai India was decided to be postponed to 12~14 August 2021.       Local Organizing Committee (LOC) of WEC Chennai organized additional on~line conference this     year. I thank Dr. Gopi Krishna and the Committee members for their great effort for the success of 12th WEC. Due to these on~line situations, a decision was made to hold the BOD and AGM on~line in the form of a Zoom meeting. In April and June 2020, the President sent emails to all the member societies regarding several things including delay of WEC Chennai, Treasurer and chairperson of Research       Committee.
As you already aware, since IFEA Treasurer, Dr. Terry Farmakis was unfortunately severely injured by a car accident last year; he has not been able to regularly fulfil his duties. I thank Dr. Farmakis for his valued services to IFEA, and wish him continuing recovery to full health. We the Executive, apologize to you the members for your inconvenience because the Treasurer’s duties have not been carried out     for several months. The Executive Committee regarded this as an urgent situation for our Federation to resolve and after due consideration and regret, it was decided that in the best interests of IFEA and in  order to urgently normalize the management of our Federation. The role of interim co~Treasurer was   undertaken by our previous Treasurers, Dr. Catherine Ricci, the President Elect and Dr. Mark Wotzke, the Immediate Past President until this General Meeting. I thank Dr. Catherine Ricci and Dr. Mark     Wotzke for their valuable hard works. For this Treasurer works, Dr. Sam Dorm, our previous President, helped a lot in checking the banking account in the US. Thank Sam. Also I thank Karen and Joe       Maggio for their continuous support on matters.
Regarding the Research Committee, the Chairperson, Dr. Christine Berthold has successfully               accomplished her intended role as the Chairperson. Dr. Berthold was instrumental in establishing the   guidelines for Research assessment and in recruiting members to the Committee and I thank her for her valuable service to IFEA.  However, because of her busy schedule, and the need for the Research       Grant applications to be readily assessed, the Executive Committee have nominated a valued member  of the Research Committee, Dr. David Jaramillo to act as interim Chairperson until formalization at      this Board of Directors Meeting. 
For Education Committee, good suggestions were made for Education Committee Guidelines and Committee Members were recommended from each continent. I would like to thank Dr. Gopi       Krishna, the Committee Chairperson.
I would like to thank all of member Societies and Associations for their continuous support for IFEA in the past, at present and into the future. As the person who invited a sponsoring company, I thank B & L BIOTECH for its generous and continuing sponsorship. The website would not be possible without   its support. 
Finally, I have happily enjoyed this executive position with President Elect Catherine Ricci, Secretary Alan Nerwich, Treasurer Eleftherios Terry Farmakis, Immediate Past President Mark Wotzke, Regent Directors, Committee Chairs and Country Member Societies who have been actively working to keep  and improve our organization with deep insights so as to improve world endodontics. I also thank Joe Maggio and his wife Karen for their continuing and dedicated service to IFEA for all their involvement as the IFEA Registered Agent.
As the President and now as the Immediate Past President, I look forward to working with the             Executive Officers, Regent Directors and country member representatives in continuing to be of           service to this Federation.
I would like to wish all our members worldwide a safe time ahead.
Respectively submitted
Luke
Sung Kyo Kim

President
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